
Tuesday 22 July 2025

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Welcome
A very warm welcome back to school for Term 
3. We’ve had a great start to the term and look 
forward to the weeks ahead. 

A special welcome to our new students and families 
who have joined us since our last newsletter. 

Kōwhai welcomes Jordan, Riva, and Cora-Milan 
who join their older siblings while Rose, Sebio, 
Fina, Catherine and Anicka and their families join 
us for the very first time. 

We also welcome Bianca de Leon who will be 
teaching our Term 3 & 4 New Entrants and Sylvie 
Valli who has joined our support staff. 

We hope you have all enjoyed your start to school 
and feel very much at home here. 

Enrolments for 2026

We are currently working on our enrolments for 
2026. 

Making sure we have all our siblings accounted for 
is a high priority  so please contact Lisa if you have 
yet to enrol your child for next year.

Board elections

You will have all received information about the 
upcoming Board elections from Teresa. 

For anyone thinking of standing for the Board, I 
really do encourage you to put your name forward. 
It offers you the opportunity to gain an insight into 
how the school runs and to contribute in a positive 
way to the education received by all our students. 

On a personal note, having a high performing 
Board, committed to offering the best learning 
environment for students and staff is wonderful 
support for a school principal.

Attendance 

The Ministry of Education has provided all schools 
with their termly report that highlights attendance 
patterns at each school. In April 2024, the 
Government announced a regular attendance 
target of 80% of students to be present for more 
than 90% of the term by 2030. 

You will have seen your own child’s attendance 
and punctuality noted on their mid-year report. 

When looking at our school-wide picture for Term 
2: 

How many students regularly attended school 
during the term?

67% (compared to 65% in Term 2, 2024 and 80% 
in Term 1 this year)

What were the main reasons given for absence 
during the term?

• (M) Illness/medical 59%

• (G) Holiday 22%

• (E) Accepted but unjustified 12%

• (J) Explained and approved 6%

• (T) Unexplained/Trivial 1%

How many students were on time to class?

67% (compared to 75% in Term 1 this year). 

Being at school before the bell goes in the 
morning is the best way for a child to start their 
day so it would be very helpful to see a lift in this 
area thanks. 

Term 2 had its expected absences due to winter 
colds and ills. Hopefully everyone enjoys better 
health this term as the days begin to lengthen and 
we see improved attendance results for this term. 

Mid year progress and achievement data 

At the recent learning conferences you received 
your children’s mid-year reports which identified 
the progress they are making in relation to year 
group expectations for the refreshed English and 
Mathematics curriculum. 

Below you can see the summary of what this data 
looks like school wide:

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

STEM Challenge - catapults!

We started off the term in Rātā with a fun STEM challenge. In teams students had to design and then 
build a catapult. We tested and adjusted our catapults with the aim of firing a ping pong ball as far 
as possible. Students learnt about creating elastic potential energy and converting this into kinetic 
energy, then got the chance to work with these forces in a hands-on activity. 

We had a lot of fun sharing our catapults with each other and seeing how far we could fire our ping 
pong ball. It was great to see the ideas of others and think about how we could improve our designs 
to make them even more powerful.

Reflect and Re-engage

Over the past week we have had lots of fun hearing all the fun and exciting things that our tamariki got 
up to over the holiday break. It has also been a great chance to reflect and re-engage in some of our 
school activities that we have been a part of over the past term. There have been a lot of exciting things 
happening in Nikau, bringing in lots of excitement and new learning. 

Term 2 involved activities such as Scooter Safety sessions, exploring the elements that create music, 
creating and growing our own eco-systems and our new Year 3 Kapa Haka group with Mr Glentworth. 

The Year 3 students have also truly settled into the senior playground, where we have seen some clear 
enjoyment throughout our school, exploring the equipment that there is to offer.

Singing Sessions

Artsplash singers are continuing to work hard and prepare for their concert this term. 

Another group of students have been busy learning the song “Worm Farm” by a local musician named 
Gerry Paul. Gerry has a long association with our parish and school, and created our school song a 
number of years ago. 

Welcome Term 3 - with a Bang!

The first week back to school for Term 3 has already been filled with so many exciting activities that 
showcased the Kōwhai tamariki’s enthusiasm, engagement and learning in school. 

Last week, we held a special liturgy for the new entrant children and blessed some new people in school 
too. Through the story of Jesus Feeds Thousands, beautifully role-played by Room 6, Fr. Raja gave a 
powerful message of how we can continue to make our friends feel welcomed by sharing our friendship, 
aroha and kindness to each other. 

It was beautiful to see generations of families coming together to celebrate such a beautiful occasion of 
starting in primary school or for others, joining a new school.

SPORTS NEWS

Friday 25 July

Nikau Grandparents Day Liturgy - 
9.15am 

Monday 11 - Friday 15 August 

Winter Book Festival 

Friday 15 August

Feast of the Assumption Mass, 9.15am 
all whānau welcome

Events

PTA NEWS

LIBRARY

Winter Book Festival - Book Swap

The library will be hosting a winter book festival in week 5 to promote and celebrate our school-wide reading culture. 
One of the fun events our school librarians will organise is a book swap. Book swaps are a wonderful way to boost 
students’ reading material and encourage conversations around books. 

Regional Cross Country
Near the end of Term 2 a number of students participated in Regional Cross 
Country. Congratulations to Roman who was 4th in the Year 4 Boys.

All of our runners did a great job in races that had some very competent 
regular harriers.

KURA AHUREA

Bowls

Bowls Wellington’s youth activation programme visited our school last week to work with senior students. 

They taught them the basics of bowling, such as underarm bowling, correct release, and aiming for 
accuracy. The children played two simple bowling games and had a lot of fun learning about this new 
sport. 

Please see more about bowls in the Sports section.

175th Jubilee Celebration
Over the weekend of June 28th-29th, Ss Peter and Paul Parish celebrated its 175th 
anniversary - a significant milestone for all the parish communities that make up 
the Te Awakairangi Parishes. It was a joyful and meaningful celebration, with many 
members of our school community taking part.
Students from Pōhutukawa contributed by creating beautiful artwork, which was 
displayed in the church foyer. Some of our staff also helped set up a special photo 
display showcasing the history of Ss Peter and Paul Church from 1850 to 2025.
The celebration was attended by several priests, including Cardinal John Dew, 
Archbishop Paul Martin, and Father Raja who led the various liturgies throughout the 
weekend.

Nikau Grandparents’ Day Liturgy
Nikau Area will be holding a special liturgy this week, focusing on our grandparents and special friends. It will take place 
on Friday 25th July at 9:15am in the Church.
After the liturgy, there will be a cup of tea, and our students will have the opportunity to show their grandparents and 
special friends around the Nikau classrooms.

Volunteering in the library

Our library has purchased some beautiful new books and we would welcome help to cover them. The cover is very 
easy to apply and no experience is necessary!

Please email Anna if you may be available to help. No regular or ongoing commitment required. 

Needs 
support

Progressing 
towards

Competent Proficient Exceeding

Reading 3% 19% 30% 43% 5%
Writing 4% 18% 36% 38% 4%
Mathematics 4% 16% 35% 39% 6%

Lawn bowls
Last week, Pōhutukawa and Rātā students had the opportunity to take part in 
fun lawn bowls sessions with an instructor from Bowls Wellington. They got a 
taste of what makes this classic sport both enjoyable and rewarding.

Lawn bowls isn’t just for adults - it’s a fantastic sport for children too! Whether 
your child is keen to play socially or ready to take on more of a competitive 
challenge, lawn bowls can be as relaxed or serious as they choose. Local 
bowls clubs welcome young players. Usually a club will have sets of bowls 
available for newcomers, just ask. You can even join up as a family! Social 
members are welcome at clubs. 

Hutt Bowling Club

6 Myrtle Street, Lower Hutt

admin@huttbowls.co.nz

Massey Ave Bowling Club

17 Massey Avenue, Woburn,           
Lower Hutt

masseyavebc@gmail.com

Petone Central Bowling Club

1 Roxburgh Street, Petone

petonecentralbowls@xtra.co.nz

Sacred Heart Students Share their Learning

Kōwhai had the privilege to listen to some Sacred Heart students share their research on space. We 
learned a lot about some planets like Saturn, Jupiter, Neptune and Mars. We were so inspired with how 
they have made book writing look easy and their cute illustrations. 

Students may donate one or more books from home by the end of 
week 4. We respectfully ask that books are in a good condition, 
align with our school values and are at a similar level to the 
student’s current reading level. Students who bring in books to 
swap will be given first priority on the day to choose a book. 

We hope enough books are donated for every student to have 
one book. 

Thank you for your support and if you have any questions, please 
feel free to contact the library anna@stpeterpaul.school.nz

From L-R; Ishmael, Leo, Roman

The students learned the lyrics and used different percussion 
instruments to follow the song’s rhythm and beat. The song is about 
understanding what items can go into a worm farm, like tea bags and 
apple peels. 

The chorus also reminds us of the important job worms do:

“I got no legs.

I have no arms.

And I spend all my days.

Working on the worm farm.”

“We learnt that the more elastic bands you have the more force you have to launch the projectile. Our group 
was good because everyone contributed ideas. If I did this again, I would make the arm longer so that the ping 
pong ball would travel further.” Ellie

“I learnt that catapults work by converting elastic potential energy which is changed to kinetic energy when 
released. This launches the projectile in the air. My group made a structure, especially the base. It was 
challenging to make the catapult strong. If I did this again I would place the catapult arm below the beam 
between the triangles and strengthen the connections.” Ciara

“I learnt about torsion and elasticity, and how to manipulate them to create a storing rebound to fire the 
projectile as far as possible. I also learnt about how elastic potential energy changes to kinetic energy. Our 
groups went pretty well. The teamwork was good and our catapult worked. If I modified our design again, I 
would make a stronger arm so it can have more swing and energy. The other change I would make would be 
a sturdier base.” Charlotte

“I have enjoyed being given the chance to lead the Kapa Haka dances and to learn some new waiata. It has given 
me the chance to perform in front of my class mates, and I am excited for the rest of the year.” Noelle 

“At lunch I love to use the balls and games in the P.E shed, I really like to play with the footballs and basketballs. I 
love playing with my friends and getting the chance to practice my ball skills.” Marleigh

“At lunchtime I like to play on the bars with my friends. We love to learn and practice new tricks like ‘around the 
world’, it involves me flipping my body the whole way round and then pulling myself up.” Sylvie

“I thought the Scooter Safety lesson was great. They taught us easy and safe ways to stop the scooters, like how 
we can use ‘little feet’ to hop off the scooter in a safe way. I also really enjoyed getting the chance to ride around 
the basketball court and have a little free time to ride around and race my friends.” Clement

“I felt honoured because my new friends and teachers blessed me and prayed for me.” Fina

“I was proud of myself. I read the prayer well.” Naithen

“The liturgy was good. The Bible story made me think about Jesus.” Adira

With such fine weather, our Discovery time last Friday turned out to be heaps of fun. 

Our theme was ‘Health’, and the yoga session was a hit! We did some planting of vegetables with Cyril, 
and he showed us the worms! We learned about the work worms do inside the compost bin and how the 
compost actually makes the plant healthier. There were also outdoor exploration stations setup focused 
on moving our bodies and getting fit.

As a bonus, we got to test the catapults that the Rātā tamariki had made. We truly had a blast to start off 
Term 3, and we are so excited to learn and discover more.

“I learned many things about Jupiter. I enjoyed 
listening to the information they shared.” Hannah

“I enjoyed reading about Jupiter. I learned that he is 
a gas giant, and he can float on water.” Zane

“I learned that Saturn is a gas giant. Their books 
were filled with lots of words and colours.” Zion

“I did gardening with Cyril. I planted some seeds by filling the cup with soil, making a tiny hole, putting the seed 
in and adding in a little water. I even planted two cups!” Daniel

“I liked playing with the catapult. When we launched the ball from the catapult, we smashed the blocks we made. 
It was lots of fun!” Baxter

“The yoga made my body get more muscles. I was relaxed and calm after the yoga.” Jewel

Students from Kōwhai, Nikau, and Pōhutukawa joined the children’s choir for the 9am Mass, sang beautifully, and helped 
lead the congregation in worship. Some of our students performed during the entertainment segment of the celebration 
following the 10am Mass. 
It was wonderful to see our school so actively involved in this special celebration, honouring the long and rich history of 
Ss Peter and Paul Parish.
A huge thank you to you all for helping to make the Church look so amazing and for your hard work over the past 
weekend. For helping at all of the 175th Jubilee gatherings and in the weeks leading up to the Jubilee also. This was 
definitely our biggest weekend ever and you all worked so hard to make each event wonderful in every way!
I am very grateful for each one of you and I know that everyone who attended, enjoyed the weekend immensely.
Kevin Plant - Parishioner, Jubilee Committee

Aurea Casino 
Director of Religious Studies

REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform the school if 
your child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the below options: 

1. Through the school website. 

2. Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3. Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s absence. Any 
unexplained absences will be coded as unjustified and truant. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

• your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are any changes 
to be made.

• view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

• school policies & procedures (under contacts)

• view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

• be able to report an absence.

How to access this….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app called          
@School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and see information 
about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to 
have your login details sent to you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the 
school office. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Finance
A reminder when making payments to the school bank 
account, to put your child’s name and what the payment 
is for as reference. 

Thank you for your assistance.

Signing Out
Please ensure you sign your child out at the school 
office if they are leaving the school grounds during 
school hours. It is important that we know where your 
child is, in case of an emergency. 

Curriculum Donations 
We want to express our gratitude to everyone who has already contributed to our curriculum donation this year. This 
donation will cover all of our trips and activities, both within and outside the classroom. Our school does not receive 
funding from the Ministry for these extra-curricular activities; instead, we rely on donations from parents.

Thank you very much for considering this.

Emergency Contact Forms 
If your child has received an emergency contact form, please complete it and return it to school as soon as possible.

Absences
Please remember to inform the office if your child will be absent from school. 

We are still encountering many parents who do not notify us, and this creates a significant amount of administrative work 
in following up with everyone. 

Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated.

Regulation School Uniform
Incorrect footwear and socks seem to be creeping back in again. Sneakers and trainers are not part of our school uniform 
and are only to be worn during PE or fitness. Black school shoes must be worn to and from school unless your teacher 
has advised otherwise. 

Navy school socks with green stripes or white socks are regulation. No plain black socks. 

Please refer to the uniform regulation brochure via our school website if you are unsure of any uniform requirements.

So if your child is interested in giving it a go, get in touch with your local lawn bowls club or contact Brady at Bowls 
Wellington: brady.amer@bowlswellington.com

Join us!

Have you considered joining the PTA?

We meet regularly as a school community to connect, meet new people and form ideas on how to continue building the 
school community and fundraise towards school projects that benefit the students and school.

Please email pta@stpeterpaul.school.nz if you have any questions! We hope to hear from you soon! 
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